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AD HOC COMMITTEE ON SECTION 100 INTERVENTION IN NORTH WEST CALLS FOR MORE REINFORCEMENTS AND RESOURCES
 
Parliament, Monday, 8 March 2021 – The Ad Hoc Committee on the section 100 Intervention in the North West Province has urged the Special Investigating Unit (SIU) and the Directorate for Priority Crime Investigation (the Hawks) to augment the capacity of the team working in parallel with the intervention in the province.
 
The committee today received extensive presentations from both the SIU and the Hawks and raised concerns about the pace of investigations that may lead to prosecution of wrongdoers. “While we remain cognisant that investigation must be meticulous and sometimes lengthy in efforts to ensure water-tight legal processes, we remain concerned that some cases have dragged since 2018 with no set timeframe for conclusion of the investigation,” said Mr China Dodovu, the Chairperson of the committee.
 
To remedy this, the committee has urged all law enforcement agencies to augment human capacity and capability to the province to ensure effective investigation and prosecution. The committee welcomes the assurance from the Hawks that 90 individuals were appointed yesterday and some among the group will be stationed in the North West. Furthermore, the committee accept the commitment from the SIU to further capacitate their team in the North West after a process of doing a needs assessment and quantifying gaps.
 
The committee remains of the view that lengthy investigative processes without outcomes are undesirable. Furthermore, the committee has called for the speedy conclusion of investigations and prosecutions.
 
The committee will next week visit North West to assess progress in stabilising the province and the impact of the intervention on the lives of people.
 
ISSUED BY THE PARLIAMENTARY COMMUNICATION SERVICES ON BEHALF OF THE CHAIRPERSON OF THE AD HOC COMMITTEE ON SECTION 100 INTERVENTION IN THE NORTH WEST PROVINCE, MR CHINA DODOVU.
